



Summer Term 1 – May 2022 - Newsletter (Issue Number 46) END OF TERM Friday 27th May 2022 Summer Term 2 – Pupils Back to School – Monday 6th June 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Another half-term has flown so fast and when we return, we will be racing towards the finish line of this academic year. Time truly does fly!

Events

Y3 took a trip to the Sheffield Botanical Gardens in April as part of their 'Let's Plant It' topic. They had a great day learning about where certain plants come from amongst other things. The down side was they didn't have enough time to see and do all they wanted.

Y4 went to Lincoln as part of their topic 'Rampaging Romans'. They saw the Roman exhibition and they also took a walk around the Roman ruins. The children enjoyed their educational trip!

Years 1 to Year 6 took part in the Word Mania competition and I am pleased to announce the results from our school. Word Mania aims to boost pupils' engagement and literacy skills through healthy competition in word building. The Grange was the only school in the country that had all year groups participate and make it through to the finals. *Year 6 came 5th nationally and one of our Year 6 pupils came first in the whole country!* Our pupils scored 5378 points which was recognised as the highest score in the UK and was also higher than the adults who run the Literacy Planet. Well Done! We are extremely proud of all our pupils.

Upcoming Events

- 1. FS2 will be going to the Pink Pig Farm on Monday 6th June.
- 2. Y1 trip to Normanby Hall on Tuesday 21st June.
- 3. Y2 trip to The Deep on Monday 20th June.
- 4. Y4 swimming lessons continue.
- 5. Y6 Frederick Gough Transition day will take place on Monday 13th June.
- 6. Wednesday 22nd June, Colour Run in school; more details to follow.
- 7. Sports Days are Thursday June 30th (EYFS and KS1) and Friday July 1st (KS2).
- 8. On Thursday 14th July, 20 KS2 pupils are attending a Girls Day at AppFrod.
- 9. On Monday 18TH of July, KS1 Obstacle Fun Run

Any trips that take place out of school that your child is invited to, we are requesting you email the office, admin.tgps@northlincs.gov.uk with permission for your child to attend, once you receive the letter regarding the trip. This will be on every occasion. If you do not give permission then your child will not be able to attend the trip.

Fundraising

This year, children wore yellow and blue for Ukraine on Friday 1st April and the total raised was £101.85. Thank you! Y4 pupils raised money towards their trip to Lincoln by having a movie night. They raised a total of £107.50. Thank you! Y2 pupils have raised £88 toward their trip to The Deep. Thank you!

<u>Notice</u>

We have received complaints regarding some language parents/carers are using on the school premises. Please be mindful of language used around other people and children.

Staff Update

Most of you would have come across Miss Cook who was based in the office. Miss Cook left us a couple of weeks ago to take up a promotional post in another local school. We wish her all the very best for the future ahead and thank her for her commitment to our school whilst she was here.

We have recruited some new staff in various capacities to join our team in the coming months. I shall bring you more information in the next newsletter.

After-school Clubs

Day	After School	
Mondays	Y3 & Y4 Netball	
3pm - 4pm	(16 Places)	
	Miss Wilson	
6 th , 13 th , 20 th ,27 th June		
4 th , 11 th July		
Wednesdays	Y5 & Y6 Drama	
3pm - 4pm	(20 Places)	
	Miss Crowe	
8 th , 15 th , 22 nd , 29 th June		
6 th and 13 th July		
Thursdays	FS2, Y1 & Y2 Multi-Sports	
3pm - 4pm	(20 places)	
	Mr Kershaw – Premier Sports	
9 th , 16 th , 23 rd , 30 th June		
7 th and 14 th July	Arts Award Y3 & Y4	
	Miss Sutherland (Continued from	
	Summer Term 1)	

Feel Good Friday

These will continue; both staff and children cherish these days.

PE Days - Spring Term 2

Children should come to school in their <u>PE uniform</u> on their PE days but this kit <u>must</u> be the school PE kit colours (black shorts, a plain white T-shirt, trainers and a jumper/joggers in colder weather).

If children are not wearing the correct kit (i.e. pink tops, T-shirts with cartoon characters, logos other than the school's etc), parents/carers will be contacted and asked to bring in the correct kit, or they must bring in their formal school uniform, to get changed into.

PE kit/uniform requirements are also outlined on the school's website.

PE Days for Summer 2		
Monday	FS2	
Tuesday	Y6	
Wednesday	Y5 4C Swimming	
Thursday (delivered by Primary Sports)	Y1 & Y2 4T Swimming	
Friday	Y3	

Diary Dates:

School Dates Summer 2 - 2022			
Term	Dates	Activity	
Summer	Friday 27 th May	Half-term	
	Monday 6 th June	Pupils Back	
	Wednesday 20 th July	End of Term at 2.00pm –	
		Queen's Jubilee Date	
		given to school	
	Thursday 21st July	Staff Training Day	
Autumn	Monday 5 th September	Staff and Pupils Back	

Wishing you all a good break, Mrs Thorpe and all the staff